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Memo # U2223-002 
5 June 2023 

TO The University Community 

SUBJECT Mr Jose Antonio P Salvador, 1966-2023 

 
With deep sadness, we inform the University community of the 
passing away of Mr Jose Antonio “Jonny” P Salvador, Principal of the 
Ateneo Junior High School, early this morning, 5 June 2023. 
 
A true blue Atenean (GS’80, HS’84, AB Psychology ‘88, and MA 
Educational Administration ‘98), Jonny’s incandescent, warm, and 
pleasing personality made him one of the most beloved figures in the 
University. He dedicated his heart and soul to serving his alma mater, 
spending more than three decades working in the Basic Education 

unit as Head Counselor, Assistant Headmaster, and Officer-in-Charge in the Grade School and 
head of the formation and student affairs for Junior High School. In 2014, he became the first lay 
Headmaster of the Grade School. Four years later, he was appointed principal of the Junior High 
School.  
 
We request the Ateneo community to keep Jonny and his family in your prayers. He is survived 
by his wife, Dr Alma Maria O Salvador, Associate Professor at the Department of Political 
Science, and children, Jesu Jose (GS 2008, HS 2012, AB Psychology 2016) and Elijah (AB 
Communication 2019).  
 
Arrangements are being made for the wake to be held in the University. A separate 
announcement on the details will follow. 
 

� 
Eternal rest grant unto Jonny, O Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon him.  

May he rest in peace. Amen. 
 

(Sgd)Roberto C Yap SJ 
President 

 


